
From: Gibson, Victoria
To: Walker, Elizabeth (AIR)
Subject: FW: Request for Extension of Time - Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. vs. DEP - OGC 11-0605
Date: Thursday, April 14, 2011 12:28:11 PM
Attachments: Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. vs. DEP - Request for Extension of Time - OGC 11-0605.pdf

FYI,
 
Vickie
 

From: Gibson, Victoria 
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2011 11:50 AM
To: Vielhauer, Trina; Linero, Alvaro
Subject: FW: Request for Extension of Time - Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. vs. DEP - OGC 11-0605
 
FYI,
 
Vickie
 

From: Crandall, Lea 
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2011 11:42 AM
To: Chisolm, Jack; Brown, Lisa L.; Heron, Teresa; Gibson, Victoria
Subject: Request for Extension of Time - Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. vs. DEP - OGC 11-0605
 
Attached is a Request for Extension of Time re:  Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. vs. DEP - OGC 11-0605.
 
Thanks,
Lea
 
 
 
Lea Crandall
Agency Clerk
Office of General Counsel
3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 35
Tallahassee, FL 32399-3000
Phone (850) 245-2212
Fax:  (850) 245-2303
 
Florida’s Water - Ours to Protect:  Check out the latest information on Florida Water Issues at
http://www.protectingourwater.org/ presented by the Florida Department of Environmental
Protection.
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April 12, 2011


,
WASTE MANAGEMENT


, Ms. Lea{;randall


Agency Clerk


Office of General Counsel


Florida Department of Environmental Protection


3900 Commonwealth Boulevard


Mail Station,#3S


Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000
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DEPT. OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION


OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL


Re: Draft Air Permit No. 0930104-G18-AC


Okeechobee landfill, Inc.


Dear Ms. Crandall:


Okeechobee Landfill, Inc. (OLl) hereby requests an extension in thetime allowed to file a Petition for
c .,


Administrative Proceedings in the matter identified above pursuant to Florida Administrative Code Rule


" 62-110.106(4). We request that this extension be granted through May 2, 2011. Additional time is


necessary for to review, comment, and discuss the draft air permit with the Bureau of Air Resources" ".")


Management(BARM). We are requesting this extension and this date as a formality to avoid waiver of


our rights to challenge certain conditions and assertions in these draft documents. We will continue to


work with the BARM to resolve the remaining issues. We believe that granting this requires is in the


best interest of both Okeechobee landfill, Inc. and the BARM, and will likely avoid the need to file a


petition and subsequently proceed to a formal administrative heari~.


Should you have any questions regarding this request for extension of time please do not hesitate to


contact Mr. Charles Orcutt of Okeechobee landfill at 863-801-5412 or Mr. Jim Christiansen of


Okeechobee landfill at 321-704-4162. Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely, -,,__


...:Jl\~C '~
Tony Bishop


District Manager-Okeechobee landfill,I~


Cc: D. Buff - Golder


D. Thorley - WM


C. Orcutt - OLi


J. Christiansen - OLi


A. Linero - FDEP


From everyday collection to environmental protection, Think Green~ Think Waste Management.


@ Printed on 100% post-consumer recycled paper.






